To the Honorable Board of Selectmen:




June 30, 2009
The Planning Board met 28 times during the 2009 fiscal year (July 1, 2008- June 30, 2009). We had a busy year discharging our responsibilities under Massachusetts General Law and the Town of Milton’s Zoning Bylaws. In addition to our general responsibilities reviewing subdivision requests and scenic road applications, we spent significant efforts on Special Permits, promoting a new Town-wide Master Plan, supporting development of a wind power generating facility, and considering the proposed redevelopment of the Temple Shalom site on Blue Hill Avenue.

After almost three years of effort to plan and develop an overlay zone for the Central Avenue Business District and eighteen months reviewing an application for redevelopment of 36 Central Avenue, the Planning Board issued a Special Permit for this mixed use residential and commercial project. The Planning Board also issued a Special Permit for the new restaurant in East Milton Square, Abby Park.
After discussions at Town Meeting and with the Board of Selectmen, the Planning Board developed and distributed a Master Plan Questionnaire to solicit public input on the need, scope, and priorities for a new Master Plan. The questionnaire was available on the internet and in hard copy format. We received almost 700 responses and continue to evaluate these responses to determine the next steps toward this process.

A significant effort of the Planning Board this year was consideration of a proposed redevelopment of the four-acre Temple Shalom site on Blue Hill Avenue. A citizen petition for rezoning the property was filed for the May 2009 Annual Town Meeting. As required, the Planning Board conducted public hearings on the proposal and voted not to recommend the proposed rezoning. Town Meeting voted to refer the matter back to the Planning Board for further study. The Planning Board established a Temple Shalom Redevelopment Advisory Committee and is in the process of holding meetings in response to the Town Meeting directive.

The Planning Board would like to thank our Administrative Assistant Diane Colligan for her hard work in support of the Board this year. We also want to acknowledge the skills and hard work of Planning Director Bill Clark. Mr. Clark is pulled in many directions as he fills several important roles within Town government and his consistent efforts on behalf of the Planning Board ease our task appreciably. 
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